Key Findings of the Kenmore Interceptor Report
Proviso
Ordinance 18835, Section 108, Proviso P2 identified four areas of concern relative to the placement and presence of the Kenmore Interceptor Section 2 along the bed of Lake Washington. The Kenmore Interceptor Section 2 is a 48-inch pipeline that conveys wastewater from the Kenmore area to the Matthews Beach Pump Station and the West Point Treatment Plant. The concerns identified in the proviso relate to the interceptor’s impact on sediment accumulation and, subsequently, water fauna in Lake Washington, particularly on species of fish that migrate from the ocean to rivers or streams.

Background
Wastewater from the Bothell, North Creek, and Kenmore areas is conveyed by local sewer pipelines to the Kenmore Interceptor. The Kenmore Interceptor consists of five sections, for a total pipeline length of 16,031 linear feet. Construction of the Kenmore Interceptor began in the early 1960s. Designed to convey 26 million gallons of wastewater per day, this pipeline was a critical piece of King County’s new regional wastewater treatment system designed to keep wastewater out of Lake Washington. Design of the interceptor was per uniform building codes in effect at that time, and called for placement of the 
48-inch pipe within a precast concrete rectangular casement set on piles driven into the lake bed. The entire casement was placed within a trench excavated along the lakebed, between 75 and 200 feet offshore. Today, the Kenmore Interceptor continues to function as a critical piece of the wastewater system in north King County. Recent inspections confirm the pipe is in good condition and will be able to remain in service for many years to come.
Analysis 

To address the areas of concern identified in the proviso, the Wastewater Treatment Division retained Environmental Science Associates (ESA) to analyze sedimentation and impacts to fish populations in the vicinity of the pipeline. The study area for the analysis encompassed the area between approximately Tracy Owen Station Park and Ballinger Way. 
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ESA’s report included the following key findings: 
· The Kenmore Interceptor, which is buried throughout most of the Lyon and McAleer creek deltas, does not play a significant role in sedimentation patterns in the study area. 
· The Kenmore Interceptor is currently 80 percent buried in the study area, with 20 percent of the interceptor casement exposed by no more than 10 inches above the lakebed. 
· No measurable differences in sediment accumulation were observed along near-shore and off-shore sides of the interceptor, with the exception of one area of approximately 500 square feet where localized effects of minor accumulation on the shore side have occurred in an area 10 to 20 feet wide. 

Although Lake Washington continues to provide important habitat for many species of fish, the quality and quantity of fish habitat in the study area have been degraded over the years by several factors that are generally present on a lake-wide basis. The Kenmore Interceptor neither affects the processes that limit salmonid survival and migration nor contributes in a measurable way to other limiting factors to salmonids in Lake Washington.
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